

PRIME MINISTER · PREMIER MINISTRE

It is with great pleasure that I extend my warmest greetings to the students and staff of Robert F. Hall Catholic Secondary School as you celebrate its 20th anniversary.

This occasion is a wonderful opportunity to reflect upon the traditions and history of the school and the important role it has played in the lives of the community's young people. Over the years, the school has provided a stimulating learning environment that encourages scholastic achievement and instils personal responsibility. Principals, teachers, and staff can all be proud of their efforts to prepare students to make the most of the opportunities that await them.

I am sure that the classrooms and corridors at Robert F. Hall Catholic Secondary School will echo with the sounds of learning and discovery for many years to come.

On behalf of the Government of Canada, I offer my best wishes for a memorable anniversary and for every success in the future.

The Rt. Hon. Stephen Harper, P.C., M.P.

OTTAWA 2013